TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN


APPROVED DRAFT MINUTES OF SPECIAL BOARD MEETING 5-0 WITH ADDITION
OCTOBER 23, 2019
COMMUNITY SERVICES BUILDING
TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Martel, Schultz, Cook and Windiate
Absent:  Petersen
Audience:  1

THE PURPOSE OF THIS SPECIAL MEETING IS TO DISCUSS AGENDA ITEMS ONLY.  OTHER ISSUES WHICH WOULD NORMALLY COME BEFORE A REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD WILL ONLY BE DISCUSSED IF THE WHOLE BOARD IS PRESENT AND THERE IS A NEED FOR URGENCY.

1. Meeting convened at 6:10 followed by a pledge to the flag.  There was no Public Comment.

2. [bookmark: _GoBack]Auditor’s Report: Report from auditor dated October 11, 2019 was discussed regarding accounting concerns of the Township over pension, health insurance and probationary wages, including FICA, State and Federal payroll taxes. .  The report included recommendations for corrective action that can be taken now.  A future meeting will be set up with the treasurer, clerk and auditor to make corrections before the end of 2019.  A meeting will also be set up with our MERS representative to discuss our pension plans.

3. ZBA Appointment:  The Motion by Martel to appoint Bob Cook to the ZBA was seconded, but later withdrawn.  This issue has been tabled pending further research by the Board over term restrictions.

4. Budget Adjustments:  Motion by Schultz to approve Budget Adjustment Resolution 2019-11, which adds $47,000.00 to Ambulance Fund Capital Outlay # 210-651-981.000 to cover current expenditures within this budget year, was seconded by Cook and passed 4-0 with Petersen absent for vote.  Motion by Cook to approve Budget Adjustment Resolution 2019-12, which adds $3,800.00 to Road Fund #204-446-976.000 to cover current expenditures within this budget year, to date, was seconded by Schultz and passed 4-0 with Petersen absent for vote.

5. Zoning Administrator full-time offer letter:  Some additions need to be added to the letter and it will be rewritten for next week.

6. Public Comment:  None

7. Board Comment:  Martel mentioned a meeting with township attorney and Bob Spencer regarding Mr. Spencer’s FOIA requests; Windiate would like to apologize to the Zoning Administrator regarding the wording of the Minutes from September 17, 2019, which appeared in the Elk Rapids News.  It implied that she resigned from the Deputy Supervisor position because of a grievance filed with the fire department.  The two issues were not related.  With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:40 PM.

These Minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled Board meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate    Township Clerk
